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12th March 2021 

 
Dear Parents/ Carers, 

It has been wonderful to see the all pupils return to school this week.  They have engaged 

sensibly with the testing, adhered to the covid procedures and settled down quickly to their 

learning routines. 

The vast majority of pupils are wearing their uniform smartly and we are continuing to work 

with those parents who have found it difficult to purchase uniform and new shoes during 

lockdown. 

I would like to remind you of the following expectations to ensure that every child is clear 

about our school standards. 

Jewellery, earrings, makeup and hairstyles 

• Pupils will not be permitted to wear ear, nose, tongue or other piercings. If they 
have any visible piercings or retainers these must be removed before the school 
day. The use of a plaster to cover any of these items is also not allowed. 
 

• Pupils may wear a small amount of discreet make up in natural colours, but the 
academy may ask pupils to remove any make up we consider to be excessive. 
 

• Nail varnish and nail or eyelash extensions are not permitted. 
 

• Hair should be kept neat and tidy and any hair accessories should be small. 
Extreme hairstyles e.g. unnatural colours or shaved lines or patterns are not 
allowed. 
 

Mobile phones are NOT allowed in the academy. They are not allowed to be used on the 

school site, including at the front of school, in the playground or in the school car park 

• On the first infringement, the mobile phone would be confiscated by on-call and 

taken to the school office, where it would be securely stored. This can be collected 

by the pupils at the end of the day. The pupil will be sanctioned with a detention. 

• On the second infringement, parents/carers will be informed of the situation and a 

request will be made that the phone is collected by a responsible adult.  The pupils 

would be sanctioned with a detention. 

I hope this information offers you and your child/ren the opportunity to prepare for the 

beginning of a new week and clarity on our school policy. Thank you in advance for your 

support. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mr A Bannon 
Associate Principal - Behaviour and Standards  
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